Roads Committee Community Meeting

Monday, Feb. 18, 2013

Village Hall 7:00 PM

Meeting came to order at 7:05 PM.

Attendants: Mayor Goncy, Dawn Blakeney, Don Polyak, Ron Fenn, Dave Krock, Jim Robinson, 6 residents from the area beyond the turnpike to route 303.

Engineer Dave Krock gave a 40 minute presentation regarding the road maintenance and ditching projects that were completed this summer. He reviewed the funding and grants processes and presented the current five year plan. A period for questions, concerns, and comments followed.

Residents expressed interest in increasing the road levy monies in order to better meet the needs and quality of our roads.

The committee then met to make plans for upcoming meetings. Dave Krock and the Mayor will be gathering information from NEORSW as well exploring information on grant opportunities. This will be shared at the next meeting and a date will be chosen for a public informational meeting with residents.

The Mayor will also be gathering information for the next committee meeting so that we can start the process of preparing a levy for addition or replacement of our current road levy.

We will be hiring seasonal help (April – Nov.) for the roads dept. Jim and the Mayor will also compile a list of people who are willing to be on a call list for snow removal as needed.

The engineer updated us on the AC bridge project. We should be hearing from Gannett Fleming by Mar. 1, 2013 regarding temporary relocation of the bike trail, relocation of the pipeline, and right of way issues.

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 PM

Next meeting is scheduled for Monday,

March 18, 2013 at the town hall at 7:00 pm.

Things to revisit at next meeting: Public meeting Water and Sewer, Council's actions for new road levy, bridge update.

Respectfully submitted Dawn M. Blakeney, Chair